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FROM OUR PRESIDENT

Another year is coming to an end and I am sure we are all looking to the 70s
as being exciting and challenging as have been the 60s. Time has taken

some really hard working friends of our Association, people who made our
organization what it is today. It is up to us to carry on the good work
which they started and to increase the activities and the interest of our

graduates.

This year we honor another big class, those in the Degree and School who
graduated in 1950. We extend a welcome to them and do hope they enjoy this
year's activities at Farm and Home Week. We also look forward to the return

of many for the reunion years of 10 - 30 - 40 and 50 years.

To all the Agro graduates and their families everywhere, a Merry Christmas

and a Happy New Year.

Walter Brice

Please bring the enclosed bulletin on Farm and Home Week with you

when you come to our Agricultural Graduates' Lectures and Reunion.



AGRICULTURAL GRADUATE CURLING

The 26th Annual S.A.G.A. Bonspiel will be held January 9th, 10th and 11lth; if pos-
sible, a 7:00 and 9:00 p.m. draw will be scheduled Friday night at the University of
Saskatchewan rink and 9:00 p.m. at the Exhibition. This Friday night draw is due to
lack of ice and we need 40 rinks to curl Friday night. Please indicate on the entry
form if you are available to curl Friday night at 7:00 or 9:00 p.m. This will let you
out of the 8:00 a.m. game on Saturday. We would appreciate your co-operation in this
regard.

As in the past, we will have the four regular events, Kirk, Rutherford, Skelly and
Graham. These events will be limited to sixty-four (64) rinks with the usual guarantee
of at least three games.

All rinks in the regular events will be curling in the first two qualifying games
of 8 end duration which will be scored on the following point basis, one point per end
scored, one-half point for each team per blank end, five points for a win and two and
one-half points for a tie. On the basis of total points received in the first two games
the rinks will then be placed in the event for which they have qualified. The remaining
games will be of ten end duration.

The senior event or Hutcheon Event is open to all grads 48 years and over who desire
a less rigorous schedule. Curling in this event will start at 12 noon Saturday, January
10th at the Exhibition curling rink.

Curling will be done at the following Saskatoon rinks:

Rink Address Phone

Exhibition Exhibition Grounds (South East corner 653-3171
off Lorne)

University University Grounds North of Rutherford 343-5405
Rink

Nutana Arlington and Taylor St. (East of 374-2422
Walter Murray Collegiate)

Granite 26th Street and 1lst Avenue 653-2811

Note: Bonspiel Headquarters and Bar are at the Exhibition Curling Rink.

Please stay at the rink where you curl your second qualifying game to receive in-
formation on your third game. All rinks except University have meal and bar facilities.

We hope to call on the old faithfuls to act as rink marshals and callers.
Eligibility

To be eligible to curl in the S.A.G.A. bonspiel, a rink must consist of at least
three association members. The fourth curler may be a non-member and as such must curl
in the lead position. Fourth year college and second year school students are eligible

to enter a rink in the bonspiel or curl in any position. Rinks entered by students must
not contain a non-member.

The fees for curling remain the same as last year ($5.00) plus ($2.00) for member-
ship, per person.

In previous years many members did not curl because they had not been asked to join
a rink. Don't let this hold you back. Just mail your entry form to the address below
or phone 343-3527 or 343-3531. State your graduating year, address and phone number and
preference of position on the entry form and we'll try to place you. We will contact
you in advance of when you curl.

Please use the entry form on the back page of this newsletter when making entry for
a complete rink or single curler.



Send all entries to the following address or phone number not later than 12:00
noon, Tuesday, January 6, 1970. Draws will appear in the Thursday, January 8th morning
and evening editions of the Saskatoon Star Phoenix.

S.A.G.A. Bonspiel
c/o B.L. Harvey

Box 500,
Sub. P.O. #6
Saskatoon, Saskatchewan. PHONE: 343-3527 or 343-3531

N.B. There will be a bar open at the Exhibition curling rink lounge (upstairs) from
noon to 6:00 p.m. on Saturday, January 10th. We need your patronage to ensure a
profit this year since ice costs have increased.

Roy Crawford and Art Wenhardt have asked that all curlers co-operate with rink
marshals in filling out registration forms to avoid transcribing information.

Note:

The Curlers' Smoker will start at 8:00 p.m., Saturday, January 10th in the upper
lounge of the Exhibition Stadium.

A Ladies' Smokette will start at 8:00 p.m., Saturday, January 10th in the upper
lounge of the Exhibition curling rink.

AGROS HERE AND THERE

Hal Lewis ('28) of Gray was installed this past June as Grand Master of the Grand
Lodge of Saskatchewan A.F, and A.M. Hal was also elected this summer to the directorate
of the Canadian Seed Growers' Association representing Saskatchewan. Our congratulations,
Hal - and he still finds time to operate his farm.

Roy Crawford ('55) and his St. Bernard carry the wooden keg of spirits up Saskatoon's
Mountain at Blackstrap Resort for the official sod-turning ceremony which was held last
month. The story is that Roy's St. Bernard did an excellent job of his assignment - one
assumes then that he has had lots of experience.

Keith Downey ('50), C.A.R.S, staff, Saskatoon, is presently in Chile on a special
assignment relating to the production and marketing of rape seed.

P.A. (Lex) Rutherford ('48), formerly Livestock Extension Specialist with the
Saskatchewan Wheat Pool, is now employed in a similar position with the Ontario Depart-
ment of Agriculture and Food. Lex, Alda and family are living in London, Ontario.

John Stilborn, son of Art ('41) and Myra was named Saskatchewan's Rhodes Scholar
for 1970. John completed his Arts degree this spring and is now working on an honours
course in Political Science. While at Oxford, John will undertake a two-year study
program in Political Science.

Note: Robert, son of the late Dr. Les Hutcheon, was another Agricultural Graduate's
son who was a Rhodes Scholar.

Donald V. Larson of Liberty ('48) has been elected President of C,C.I.L. Donald
will now make his home in Winnipeg.

Foster Barnsley ('60), formerly with the Information Services of the Saskatchewan
Department of Agriculture, was appointed Director of Information Services of the Saskat-
chewan Wheat Pool in Regina.

Chuck Day ('57), on leave of absence from the Saskatoon Collegiate staff, is working
towards his Ph.D. in Educational Administration at the University of Alberta in Edmonton.
Those wishing to write to Chuck will reach him at 513, Michener Park, Edmonton.



Gerald Dyck ('60) and Ed Spratt ('60) are at the C.A.R.S. in Brandon, Ed in the
field of soils and Gerald in animal breeding. Gerald was on the campus this fall at
the time of the A,I.C. Convention.

Glen Farrell ('59) has now completed his Ph.D. in Extension Education, University
of Wisconsin, and has accepted a position with the Extension Division as Assistant Pro-
fessor in Continuing Education. Nice to have Glen, Leone and family back in Saskatoon.
Curling in the Agro Spiel should improve this year.

A four-acre collection of ornamental trees and shrubs at the Saskatoon campus has
been named in the memory of the late Dr. C.F. Patterson, former Head of the Department
of Horticulture. Patterson Garden was officially opened during the A.I.C. meetings in
August. Over 600 different kinds of plants are located in the garden.

Glen Hass ('60) has accepted a position in the Extension Division as Provincial
Supervisor of the 4-H Program. Glen came from the teaching staff of Aden Bowman Colle-
giate in Saskatoon to the University.

R. David Clark ('48) of Lethbridge has accepted a position with the Lethbridge
Community College as Director, School of Agriculture. David was previously employed
with the Canada Research Station at Lethbridge.

Art Edwards ('42) and family visited in Saskatoon during the summer; Art was on his
way from Alabama to Vancouver while on his vacation.

Terry Gates ('68) has returned to the home farm at Mildén; the farm is now incor-
porated.

C.H. Perry Killick ('24), Dairy Commissioner, Manitoba Department of Agriculture
from 1946 to 1964, has been appointed to the British Columbia Milk Board.

B.M. (Bert) Craig ('44) was recently appointed Associate Director of the Prairie
Regional Laboratory in Saskatoon. Congratulations, old man!

Duncan McRae ('63) is now Principal of the B.C. Vocational School at Dawson Creek,
B.C. Last year he started a two-year diploma course in Agriculture and this year has
20 students taking the second year and 30 taking first.

1969 graduates of the School of Agriculture who are now enrolled in the College of
Agriculture include Larry Clark and Chris Hale.

Terry Udell ('68) is enrolled in the Pre-Veterinarian Course in the College of Arts.

Dale Schmale ('69) joined the staff of the University Farm as shepherd.

David Walker ('69) is working with Pay Way Feeds, Saskatoon.

Murray Eichorst ('67) is employed as a Meat Inspector with the Federal Health of
Animals Branch.

School of Agriculture graduates working in the Municipal Assessment Branch in
Alberta include: Alex Simpson ('68), John Ball ('69), Walter Rempel ('69), Ian Rushmer
('69), Evan Simpson ('69), Lloyd Johnson ('69).

Owen Mickleborough of Regina who has been with the Agricultural Marketing Depart-
ment of Saskatchewan Power Corporation since 1965 was recently appointed Superintendent
of the Department.

Gary Douglas ('65) of Bethune has been appointed Agricultural Engineering Specialist
with Saskatchewan Power Corporation.

A number of Agros received degrees at the November Convocation, University of
Saskatchewan:

Bachelor of Science in Agriculture
- Kenneth Richard Allan, Dubuc
- Brian James Porter, Kelfield
- Karl Gary Seime, Dodsland




- George Alfred Toews, Wymark

- Keith Edwin Stolhandske, Swift Current
- Edward Wilbur Walker, Langham

- Ronald Leslie Shaak, Herbert

Master of Continuing Education
- 0Olaf A. Turnbull ('43), Saskatoon

Master of Science in Agriculture
- Robert James Bens ('64), Saskatoon
- Ronald Jacob George Junk (B.S.A., British Columbia), Cloverdale
- Robert Chesson Lockwood ('64), Saskatoon
- Ali Nik-Khah (B.S.A., Pahalavie), Shiraz, Iran
- Reginald Ronald Skinner ('63), Wilkie

Postgraduate Diploma in Continuing Education
- Herbert Ross Clark ('45), Saskatoon

Bachelor of Education
- William James Afseth ('64), Maidstone
- Blair Francis Atkinson ('66), Rock Glen
- Samuel Ewen Beaton ('48), Paynton
= John Lloyd Douglas Stein ('63), Simpson

G.A. (George) Sephton ('67), formerly of Moose Jaw, was promoted to District Officer,
P.F.R.A., Water Development Service in Gravelbourg.

M.J. (Mike) Fitzgerald ('50) of Regina has been appointed Director of the Department
of Economic Expansion for Western Canada.

Andy Bunn ('54) has recently joined the Ontario Department of Agriculture and Food
as a Livestock Specialist. Andy will be stationed in London; his address is 394 South
Crest Drive, London 63.

We were pleased to hear that Jim Bole ('64) of Elfros has recently completed his
Ph.D. in Plant Science from Purdue University in Indiana. Jim's adviser was another
Agro, Stan Barber ('45). Jim is now with the C,A.R.S. in Lethbridge. Jim says he has
really enjoyed the Agricultural Graduates’' Newsletters.

Many Agricultural Graduates will be pleased to hear that Ernie McKenzie ('36) is
now back at work following his illness. Good going, Ernie. Hope you can be with us at
our Agricultural Graduates' Reunion.

Patrick J. Clift ('67), Saskatoon, is presently working towards a Master's Degree
in Agricultural Economics, University of Saskatchewan.

George Kerr ('54) of Farm Credit Corporation, Weyburn informs us that Gerald Telfer
('64) is also living in Weyburn. Our apologies, George, in misspelling your name in our
last newsletter.

Logan Wilson ('24) of Fairbury, Illinois visited Herb Clark ('45) this past summer.
Logan mentioned that some of his classmates were Chuck Killick, Ken Neatby, Ralph
Russel and H.E. Tysdal. Logan is Feed Formula Manager of Honeggers' and Company, Incor-
porated. 1In 1926 Logan was a lecturer on the Better Farming Train. He also did judging
of Clydesdales during the 1920s. Logan's home town was Dundurn. For those who knew
Logan it is only necessary to report that he is enjoying excellent health and wished to
be remembered to his fellow classmates.

Wally Pigden ('55), Director of Nutrition, C.A.R.S., Ottawa , recently visited with
his cronies in the Department of Animal Science during a stopover in Saskatoon.

The A,I.C. Annual Meeting and Convention in Saskatoon in August established an all
time high for record attendance. Convention Chairman, Lex Rutherford ('48), and Red
Williams, Co-Chairman, really had their committees working in high gear. The convention




was just like Homecoming Week as many Saskatchewan Graduates were in attendance.

D.J. (Don) Blackburn ('53) of Guelph was elected President of the Canadian Society
of Rural Extension at the association meetings during the A.I.C. Convention.

C.M. (Red) Williams of the Department of Animal Science and W.J. (Bill) White ('32)
were on a three-week mission to Uganda during October. The purpose of the mission was
to advise authorities there on the organization of a College of Agriculture.

W.H. (Harold) Horner ('33), Regina, spent the month of November with FAO in Rome.
Harold was a member of an advisory group formed by the Canada Department of Agriculture
to study and make recommendations on the marketing of grain products.

Wayne Clews ('61) and his wife of Pangman, and Jack Drew ('61) of Regina attended
the recent Charolais sale in Saskatoon, Wayne to buy stock and Jack to be on hand to
loan money at low interest rates to help Wayne and others to purchase the expensive
bovines. Del Blewett ('56) of Saskatoon was also on hand at the sale to be sure every-
thing was legally transacted.

Bill Howell of the Animal Science Department reports that on a trip to Ottawa in
September he had a visit with Ben Esan (M.Sc. '67) who is now at MacDonald College.

Dr. Ernest G. Booth (B.S.A., '21 and M.Sc., '23) civic leader, economist and busi-
ness analyst, recently retired after 42 years in the U.S. Federal Government Service.
Ernest Booth's career included service with the Government of Saskatchewan, the U.S.D.A.
and the United States Department of Commerce. The government of the United States fre-
quently called him "Mr. Department of Commerce". Dr. Booth, after a great career in the
United States Government Service, will continue to live at 1523 W. Country Road B2, in
Roseville, a suburban city in the northern Twin City area. The Saskatchewan Agricultural
Graduates' Association wish Dr. and Mrs. Booth the very best in his retirement.

We were pleased to hear from Dr. J.D. Campbell ('41l) of the Plant Science Depart-
ment of the University of Manitoba. Dr. Campbell and his wife, Sally, and daughters,
Ellen and Janet, have returned from a two-year assignment at Khorkaen University,
Thailand under the Colombo Plan. Dr. Campbell taught horticulture and also did research
in the response of corn to lime and fertilizers.

Ted Sefton ('67), after completing his M.Sc. at MacDonald, is now working on his
Ph.D. at the Virginia Polytechnic Institute, Blackburg, Virginia.

Merlyn White ('50), formerly with the Rural Development Office in Winnipeg, has
been named Deputy Minister of Agriculture for Prince Edward Island. The very best in
your new work, Merle.

Don Wallace ('54) of Unity, was elected delegate for District 12 of the Saskatche-
wan Wheat Pool. Marcel Dubois ('65) of Rosetown was elected Wheat Pool delegate for
District 11, Marcel replaces former president Charley Gibbings as delegate for that
district.

Two well-known Agrologists, namely, J.B. (Boden) Campbell of Swift Current Research
Station and T.R. (Tom) Melville~Ness of the Western Producer, Saskatoon, were named
fellows of the Agricultural Institute of Canada. Although neither men are Saskatchewan
Graduates, both are recognized by your Association for distinguished careers in their
chosen fields. Dr. Arthur A. Henry ('17) of Edmonton was also made a fellow of the
A,1.C. He was formerly a professor of horticulture at the University of Alberta in
Edmonton.

The Hadley Van Vliet Memorial Scholarship Fund which was initiated by the Saskat-
chewan Agricultural Graduates atour Reunion in 1969 has received to date, $6,500.00.
Many more contributions are needed. We appeal to Agricultural Graduates to contri-
bute to the fund which was established to honor a person with few peers. Send your
contributions to: Box 500, Sub. P.O. #6, Saskatoon. Make your donation payable to
the Hadley Van Vliet Memorial Fund. Donations are deductible for income tax purposes.




The Saskatchewan Institute of Agrologists have two Professional Development
Courses planned for early in the new year.

Human Relations and Communications, February 16-20, 1970, in Regina;
Soil Fertility and New Development in Crop Science, January 26-30,
1970 in Saskatoon.

The Extension Division, University of Saskatchewan, Saskatoon, is offering a
course, ''Communications', February 16-20, 1970 in Saskatoon.

These courses are open to Agricultural Graduates and other professional work-
ers. For details on the courses, write: Conference Office, Extension Division,
University of Saskatchewan, Saskatoon.

Gordon Janzen ('60) has been appointed Director of Feed Procurement with Federated
Co-operatives in Saskatoon.

Born to:
F.R. Craddock ('62) and wife, a son, Francis Trent William, July 10, 1969.
Tom Lowes ('64) and Penny, a son, William Brent, February 27, 1969.
Ted Derkatz ('65) and Kathy, a daughter, Karen Patricia, April 23, 1969.

Married:
Murray Coolidge ('65), Lashburn, and Doreen Klassen, Aberdeen, November 8.
Bob Froh ('65), Khedive, and Margaret Turvey, Lashburn, November 22.
Charlie Bob Fox ('65), Lloydminster, and Ruth Rackham, Lloydminster, February 1969.
Don Meyer ('67), Rush Lake, and Joan Segal, May, 1969.
Brian Simpson ('68) of Unity, and Beverley Topley, July, 1962.
Dean Norrish ('68), Strongfield, and Carmen Larsen, Outlook, 1968.
Gordon Richardson ('51) and Jean Gray, October 3, 1969.

In Memorium

We were all saddened with the death of two staunch supporters and faithfuls of the
agricultural industry and our College of Agriculture in the persons of Dr. L.E. Kirk
('17) of Saskatoon and Maurice E. Hartnett ('30) of Kelowna, B.C. These two gentlemen
distinguished themselves in their chosen careers.

Our thoughts go out to the families of these men. Dr. Kirks' sons, Dave and Don,
are both graduates in Agriculture from the University of Saskatchewan.

Word of the death of Clem Kimber of Abbey, father of Stan ('54) and Dave ('56)
Kimber, School of Agriculture graduates has just been received.

Art Barnsley of Abernethy, father of Foster Barnsley ('60), died on November 20th.
S.0. "Pat" Moen of Saskatoon, father of Owen Moen ('50) died this past October.

Our sympathy is extended to the Barnsley, Kimber and Moen families.

REMEMBER

Agros bring your wife and sweetheart to the Ladies' Smokette - Saturday, January
10th at 8:00 p.m., Exhibition Curling Rink Lounge, when you go to the Men's Smoker at
the Exhibition Stadium. Even if you do not curl, come to the smoker and take the better
half to the Ladies' Smokette. Both events are held out at the Saskatoon Exhibition
Grounds.

Ladies phone Velma Brice at 652-6959 for more information on the '"'Ladies' Smokette'.



1969 S,A.G.A. BONSPIEL ENTRY FORM

Mail to: S.A.G.A. Bonspiel,
c/o B.L. Harvey,
Box 500, or Phone: 343-3527 or
Sub. P.0. #6,
Saskatoon, Saskatchewan. 343-3531
Position Name Address Grad Year
Skip
Third
Second
Lead
N.B. PLEASE PROVIDE ALL INFORMATION REQUESTED.

Rink Name (for draw purposes)

Please indicate if Hutcheon event

Please indicate if can curl Friday night

If you don't have a rink to curl on, just put your name and address in the

preferred position above. Check with B.L. Harvey for your rink name.



1970 S.A.G.A. fees are due on January lst. Life membership is $30.00 less 50 cents
for each year you have paid annual dues since 1947 and less 25 cents for each year paid
before 1947. Annual membership is now $2.00.

Mail membership fees along with this invoice to:

Box 500
Sub P,O, #6
SASKATOON, Saskatchewan.

Name

Address

Year of Diploma or Degree

Annual membership for year(s) %
Life membership (see above) $

You are the News: Achievements by yourself or fellow grads, job changes, births,
deaths, marriages, jokes, etc., mail to the above address.




S.A.G.A.

Box 500,

Sub P.,0. No. 6,
SASKATOON, Saskatchewan.
Canada.



38”' Farm& Home Week

Januvary 12-13-14-15-16, 1970

UNIVERSITY OF SASKATCHEWAN, SASKATOON

Dear Friends:

MARKETING
OUR RESOURCES

Farm and Home Week, 1970, University of Saskatchewan, Saskatoon, will feature an enquiring and critical
Took at the many aspects associated with marketing Saskatchewan's resources.

Attention will
oriented to goals.

be focused on production and marketing under the concepts of supply management and production

~_ The Farm and Home Week Committee has taken considerable care in obtaining the best qualified people in their
field in Canada to discuss the topic "Marketing Our Resources".

EVERYONE IS WELCOME TO ATTEND ALL SESSIONS - BRING YOUR FRIENDS AND NEIGHBOURS.

NOTE : Un!es§ otherwisg stated3 all addresses and discussions will be held in Convocation Hall, Administration
Building. Special parking areas will be provided. Watch for signs directing you to parking areas.

MONDAY, JANUARY 12
9:00 a.m. - 12:

1:00 p.m. - 4:

Address -
Address -

Address -

580D AmaN-=
TUESDAY, JANUARY 13

98 NaEms =
Address -

10:30 a.m.
Address -

17:301 prm.. =

Address -

Address -

Mr.
Mr.

5:00 p.m. -

00 noon - Annual Meeting of the Saskatchewan Agricultural Graduates' Association.
30 p.m. - Agricultural Graduate Lecture Program (everyone welcome).
"WORLD FOOD RESOURCES - POPULATIONS - AND PRODUCTION TRENDS".

"The Potential of the Animal Resource in Providing Food For A11" - Dr. R.W. Phillips,
Director, International Organizations Staff, U.S.D.A., Washington, D.C.

"Wor1d Food Resources - Demand - The Canadian Scene" - Dr. S. Sinclair, Manitoba Centre
for Resource Development, University of Manitoba, Winnipeg.

"Trends in Agricultural Production" - Dr. G. Purnell, Director-General, Economics Branch,
Canada Department of Agriculture, Ottawa.

Discussion and question period following these presentations.
Saskucchewan Agricultural Graduates' Association - Reception - Banquet and Dance.

- Topic: "“FARMING IN THE 70s".

"Labour and Management in the 70s" - Dr. D. Plaunt, Director, Farm Management Division,
Economics Branch, Canada Department of Agriculture, Ottawa.

"Farm Capital in the 70s" - Dr. M.E. Andal, Economic Advisor, Farm Credit Corporation,
Ottawa.

Topic: "CHANGES TAKING PLACE IN ADJUSTMENT TO THE RURAL SCENE".

"Federal Government Policies and Programs as They Pertain to Economic Adjustment" -
Mr. M.J. Fitzgerald, Director, Department of Regional Economic Expansion for
Saskatchewan, Regina.

"Retraining with NewStart" - Mr. D.S. Conger, Director, NewStart Incorporated,
Prince Albert.

INTERACTION AND POSITION - "TO STAY OR TO MOVE".

and Mrs. Harry-Jae Elder, Farm Couple, Fillmore, Saskatchewan.
and Mrs. Keith Fawcett, City Couple, Saskatoon, Saskatchewan.

Annual Meeting and Convention of the Saskatchewan Agricultural Societies' Association
begin in Room 155, St. Thomas More College.

WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 14

8:30 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. - Annual Meeting of the Saskatchewan Branch of the Canadian Seed Growers' Association

9:00 a.m. - 12:

2:80 pan, = 5

30 p.m. - Annual Meeting of the Saskatchewan Agricultural Societies' Association continues
in Room 155, St. Thomas More College.

30 p.m. - Saskatchewan Flying Farmers' Association Mee@ing and Workshop, Conference Room,
Canada Agriculture Research Station, University Campus.

See other side.



Special Program for Women - Wednesday, January 14

Location - Auditorium, St. Thomas More College.
1:30 p.m. - Topic: "HOMEMAKER, VOLUNTEER WORKER OR EMPLOYEE?"

Address - "The Work Picture for Women in Saskatchewan - Projections for the 70s" - Mrs. Jean W. Edmonds,
Regional Director, Prairie Region, Department of Manpower and Immigration, Winnipeg.

Address - "Today's Attitudes Toward Women in the Work Force" - Miss Mary Rocan, Supervisor, Women's
Bureau, Saskatchewan Department of Labour, Regina.

Address - "Learning to Make the Decision" - Mrs. N.F. Gropper, Homemaker and Volunteer Community
Worker, Saskatoon.

Discussion, question period and audience involvement.

NOTE: Women are invited to attend the regular program sessions in Convocation Hall. These sessions are
of interest to both men and women.

"OPEN HOUSE" PROGRAM FOR EVERYONE - UNIVERSITY OF SASKATCHEWAN

6:45 p.m. - Attend College of Home Economics Student Society Show, Thorvaldson Building. Theme: "Toward
5 Better Living". i
- Tour the Colleges of Law and Commerce.
9:00 p.m. - Visit the new Feed Testing Laboratory.
9:15 p.m. - Musicale, presentations and buffet lunch, Marquis Hall.

THURSDAY, JANUARY 15 - Topic: A SYMPOSIUM ON "PESTICIDE RESIDUES IN THE ENVIRONMENT".

9:00 a.m.

Address - "Agricultural Pesticides in Perspective" - Theme Speaker - Dr. H. Hurtig, Co-ordinator
(Pesticides), Research Branch, Canada Department of Agriculture, Ottawa.

Address - "The Significance of Pesticide Residues in Crops and Soil as Possible Contaminants of Food"-
Dr. J.G. Saha, Research Scientist, Canada Agriculture Research Station, Saskatoon.

Address - ;Zesticides and Wildlife" - Dr. R.W. Fyfe, Wildlife Biologist, Canadian Wildlife Service,
monton.

Address - "Food Processing and Pesticide Residues" - Mr. A.K. Sumner, Assistant Professor, College of
Home Economics, University of Saskatchewan.

There will be a panel discussion after the addresses with the four speakers and with
audience involvement. .

12:30 - Noon Meal.
1:30 p.m. - Topic: "FOODS AND SUBSTITUTES".

Address - "Tomorrow's Protein - Technical Aspects" - Dr. D.L. Gibson, Head, Department of Dairy and
Food Science, University of Saskatchewan.

Address - "Tomorrow's Protein - Nutritional Aspects" - Dr. J.M. Bell, Head, Department of Animal Science,
University of Saskatchewan.

Address - "Consumer Protection - Principles of Pricing" - Dr. R.E. 011ey, Associate Professor,
Department of Economics and Political Science, University of Saskatchewan and Vice-President
of Consumers Association of Canada.

Discussion and audience participation.
6:30 p.m. - Annual Farm and Home Week Banquet and Dance, Garry and Palliser Rooms, Marquis Hall,

University of Saskatchewan. Guest speaker - Mr. W.0. Mitchell, Author in Residence,
Faculty of Fine Arts, University of Calgary, Calgary.

FRIDAY, JANUARY 16 - Topic: A SYMPOSIUM ON "AGRICULTURAL ADJUSTMENTS RELATIVE TO MARKET OUTLOOK".

9:30 a.m.

Participants- Dr. A.G. Wilson, Associate Professor, Department of Agricultural Economics, University of
Saskatchewan "Those 10 Million Surplus Acres*.

- Dr. P.J. Thair, Professor and Head, Department of Agricultural Economics, University of
Saskatchewan "Agriculture at the Crossroads, Goals and Policies".

- Dr. S.N. Kulshreshtha, Assistant Professor, Department of Agricultural Economics, University
of Saskatchewan "A New Look at Marketing Policies".

- Mr. J.A. Brown, Associate Professor, Department of Agricultural Economics, University of
Saskatchewan "Alternatives for Tomorrow".

Discussion and audience participation.
12:30 - Noon Meal.
1:30 p.m. - Topic: "SUPPLY MANAGEMENT - MARKET STRUCTURES".
Panel Presentation and Interaction:
- Mr. E.A. Boden, First Vice-President, Saskatchewan Wheat Pool, Regina.
- Mr. G. Flaten, Agrologist, Saskatchewan Broiler Marketing Board, Regina.

Discussion and audience participation.

EVERYONE WELCOME



